

Office of Human Resources Management

University Benefits Office 555 West 57th Street, 11th Floor New York, NY 10019

Tel: 646-664-3357 Fax: 646-664-3418

Date:

September 28, 2016

To:

Directors of Human Resources

Labor Designees

From:

Talin Spenjian

University Employee Benefits Program Director

Subject:

Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Program (CSLB) October Open Enrollment

Eligibility Criteria for the Program:

The CSLB enables eligible employees with five (5) or more years of full-time continuous CUNY service to donate annual leave and/or sick leave to the CSLB Program, provided that the employee maintain a sick leave balance of at least twenty–four (24) days. Moreover, eligible employees with fewer than five (5) years of service are entitled to donate annual leave each Program Year.

Benefits for those who donate:

Donating time to the Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank each Program Year allows an eligible employee to receive up to 90 days from the Bank in any Program Year should the employee be on unpaid status due to a catastrophic illness (as defined in policy). The Colleges are reminded that an employee must be in a full-time title employed on an annual salary basis and have at least two (2) years of continuous full-time service with the University to be eligible to receive leave from the CSLB. Those employed in substitute titles with no underlying regular annual appointment are not eligible to receive donated leave.

Open Enrollment Period:

There will be an open enrollment period for employees to elect to participate by donating time to the Bank or changing their election to the Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank. The open enrollment period will run from October 1, 2016, through October 31, 2016. Days donated to the CSLB must be deducted from the employee's time and leave record immediately following the enrollment period. As a reminder, those who enrolled last year should continue to have their days deducted in November; unless the employee elects to withdraw from the Program or is no longer eligible to participate (a list of participating employees will be sent to each College under separate cover). Please notify our office of any employee who becomes ineligible so that we may remove them from the Program, especially for those employees whose sick leave balances fall below 24 days. In addition, please notify your employees in writing.

Action Steps:

Attached please find the Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Program Policy, the Application to Donate Leave, and the Application to Withdraw/Change donation. Please distribute these documents to your eligible employees. Once complete, please e-mail applications individually by the name CSLB, Last Name, First Name, and College to Talin.spenjian@cuny.edu. The Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Program Revised Administrative Procedures are included for your guidance only and should not be distributed to employees. Please note that we have changed Section II. Subsection 5 of the Administrative Procedures to state "For employees in PSC represented titles" instead of "PSC/CUNY employees," in reference to the implementation of the long-term disability provisions of section 16.5 of the PSC/CUNY agreement in lieu of the Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Program.

Please review the attached materials and, if you have any questions regarding the Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Program, please contact me at 646-664-3357.



Enclosures

CC:

Vice Chancellor Pamela Silverbiatt Esdras Tulier, Esq. Carmelo Batista, Esq. Laura Blank, Esq. Jerry Rothman, Esq. Andrea Yenco College Benefit Officers